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Monday 15th January 2018 www.breage.eschools.co.uk 

C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children.  
 
Red Class Yellow Class   Blue Class 
90.42% 94.58%    92.07% 

Last week of term’s whole school attendance 92.36%.  Well 
done to Yellow Class who will be rewarded with the 
Attendance (treat filled) Trophy.   
 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Mon 15th:  pm: Chartwells menu - Week 2 
 11.45am: Open the Book assembly 
 pm: Flute & Keyboard lessons: 

Cornwall Music 
 3.30-5.30pm: Mrs Bungay: EY Briefing Session 
 
Tues 16th: am: Mr Orme: MATs heads’ meeting 
 am/pm: Mrs Bungay: SEN and MAT office 
 
Weds 17th: pm: Yellow Class swimming starts 1/10  
 
Thurs 18th: 12.00pm: Chartwells Census Day Menu PTO  
 pm: Drum lessons: Cornwall Music 
 
Frid 19th: am/pm: Mrs Bungay: SENCO day 
 
Forthcoming diary dates: 
 
Tues 23rd: 3.30-4.30pm: Year 5s: HCC Transition: Science 
  
Frid 2nd: 6.30-7.30pm: KS1 Disco: Valentines 
 7.45-9.00pm: KS2 Disco: Valentines 
Tues 6th: 3.30-4.30pm: Year 6s: HCC Transition: English 
Thurs 8th: 10.00am: Christingle/Candlemas Service 
 
Outstanding payments: dinners, breakfast club, swimming 
It would be much appreciated if any outstanding payments 
could be sent into the school office.  Thank you. 
 
NUT free zone 
As previously advised we have a child with 
a confirmed nut allergy in school.  To avoid 
any risk of contamination or contact in the 
school setting we request that all parents 
adhere to the “nut free zone” rule.  Please 
bear this in mind particularly with cereal bars and sandwich 
fillings (eg: chocolate spread (Nutella) and peanut butter). 
 
School Clubs 
Autumn term, music tuition bills, will be sent home shortly. 

Cookery Club – starting tomorrow  
Cookery Club will run this half term but dates 
not consecutive (as staff meetings and 
courses). Please make a note of the four 
sessions: Tuesday 16th, Tuesday 30th, Tuesday 
6th February, Tuesday 20th February (1st week after half 
term break). Bradley O, Ollie O and Eleanor will be taking 
part. Payment of £5 is required to cover the cost of 
ingredients for all four sessions.  Children should add their 
name to the waiting list if they wish to take part. 
 
School Swimming Lessons: each Wednesday: Yellow Class 
Children will have 10 consecutive lessons 
starting tomorrow – 17th January. Children 
will be in the pool for the duration of the 
45 min lesson but split according to ability. Children need 
swimming costume & towel (goggles are optional but a swim 
hat is required to be worn if your child has long hair).  We 
do have a small stock of swim hats and goggles if needed.  A 
contribution of £3.00 per child per lesson is requested 
which can be paid weekly or in total (£30.00). Children are 
permitted to wear a tracksuit (navy) on swim days for ease 
of changing or school uniform.  We regret that due to ever 
tightening budgets that children absent from a lesson will 
still need to cover the cost and would request that everyone 
pays a contribution.   
 
Transition Project: 23rd January: Year 5’s: Science 

A H.C.C minibus will return children 
to Breage School for collection 
(approx 4.40pm) unless 

arrangements have been made to collect direct from H.C.C 
(north site).  
 
Year 6: extra Maths: each Tuesday from 23rd 
Year 6s will visit Parc Eglos each Tuesday 
afternoon for extra maths from next week 
until SATs week. Mr Orme will take Year 
6s to Parc Eglos after lunch each Tuesday 
but parents will need to collect their child 
at 3.15pm from Parc Eglos School. A 
consent form will be sent home with Year 6s today.  On the 
Tuesdays when this coincides with Year 6 transition at HCC 
(06/02;  13/03 and 24/04), arrangements will be made for 
the HCC minibus to collect Year 6s from Parc Eglos and take 
them up to North Site for their transition session.  



 

SATs booster club: Maths and SPaG  
Unfortunately, SATs booster club has to be cancelled this week 
due to staff absence. We hope to start this club next week with all 
Year 6s attending until the SATs week in May. 
 
Notice of Parents & Friends AGM - Wednesday 7th February 
2.00pm. Everyone is welcome to attend. For P&F to continue 
members are needed – existing and new.  A nomination sheet has 
been placed on the P&F noticeboard (outside of Red Class) for 
positions of Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary.  On the 
day of the meeting voting Committee Members will also be chosen. 
 
Last year’s poppy appeal – fundraising figure received 
A fantastic £106.40 was raised within school for the Poppy Appeal.  
Throughout Breage Parish a grand total of £2,289.81 was raised. 
 
Chartwells Promotional Menu – this Thursday 

 

Our recycling fundraisers – please ask family/friends to 
save too: please separate items per recycling programme 

  
 
Any brand of sweet 
biscuit wrapper. 

Jacket Potatoes with 
Beans, Cheese or Tuna 
OR a Chartwells Packed 
Lunch (Ham or Cheese) 
will also be available. 


